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New Council

We are excited to have the new Councillors for the District Council of Robe. They are already making a
fresh start talking to community groups and understanding community expectations. Your Councillors for
the next four years are:

- Cr Nick Brown
- Cr Marcia Dening
- Cr Kylie Peel
- Cr Lisa Ruffell
- Cr Ned Wright
- Cr Duncan Young

We are also fortunate to have Lisa, with a background in Local Government, elected by her peers as the
Deputy Mayor for a two-year term. Deputy Mayor Ruffell will preside as the Mayor until we have a
supplementary election for the Mayoral position in early 2023.

I congratulate Deputy Mayor Ruffell and the other successful candidates, and I trust that they will find their
time as a Councillor rewarding. Their contact details have been included below to allow you to connect
with them.

On behalf of the District Council of Robe Councillors and Staff we wish
you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Chief Executive Officer's Report 



Deputy Mayor Lisa Ruffell

Contact
0422 445 605 
crruffell@robe.sa.gov.au

Cr Nick Brown 

Contact
0477 199 135
crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au


Cr Kylie Peel

Contact
0427 394 268
crpeel@robe.sa.gov.au

Cr Ned Wright

Contact
0413 750 804
crwright@robe.sa.gov.au

Cr Duncan Young 

Contact
0428 835 259
cryoung@robe.sa.gov.au

Due to the timing of the appointment of the Deputy Mayor, there is no article this month from the Mayor.

You will be pleased to know that this article will reappear in next months newsletter.

Cr Marcia Dening

Contact
0411 374 274
crdening@robe.sa.gov.au

tel:0422445605
mailto:crruffel@robe.sa.gov.au
tel:0477199135
mailto:crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au
tel:0427394268
mailto:crpeel@robe.sa.gov.au
tel:0428835259
mailto:cryoung@robe.sa.gov.au


Statistics from the 2022 Election

The Electoral Commission of South Australia has provided the overall statistics for the 2022 elections.
Across the State, there were 1,258 candidates contesting the 184 elections. This was slightly lower than
the 1,474 candidates at the 2018 elections. For the District Council of Robe, we had 12 candidates
contesting one election for the six councillor positions. As previously advised, there were no nominations
for the position of Mayor.

Across the State, the voters roll increased from 1,208,858 in 2018 to 1,243,661 in 2022. Participation was
slightly above the 2018 figure of 389,215 ballots received (32.94%), having received 429,617 ballots
(34.54%). Like many rural councils, participation was significantly higher. Of the total 1,376 electors on the
Robe Electoral Roll, 943 formal ballot papers (or 68.5 percent of electors) were received which is a great
outcome, given that voting in the Local Government Elections is not mandatory. The result is nearly
double the participation of the State average.

Supplementary Election – Mayor

Council will hold a Supplementary Election in early 2023 to elect a Mayor for the District Council of Robe.
The Electoral Commissioner has yet to advise Council regarding dates and the process for the Election.
However, he has indicated that all supplementary elections should be held early in 2023. Once we
receive further clarification, we will communicate with the community through the Community
Newsletter, Website, Facebook Page and the Council Agendas.

For further information on Mayoral vacancy, please visit Council’s Website at www.robe.sa.gov.au to view
the November 2023 Council Agenda, item 12.1.3 ‘Deputy Mayor’, attachment ‘Mayoral Vacancy advice
from LGA’.

Leader of the Opposition’s Visit

On behalf of the community, it was a pleasure to host David Speirs MP, Leader of the Opposition,  Nick
McBride MP, Member for MacKillop, and Ryan Smith, the Leader’s Chief of Staff. David specifically wanted
a briefing on Council’s Coastal Dynamics Project. Patrick Hesp and Charlotte Uphues from Flinders
University also contributed to the briefing. Charlotte, with the support of Flinders University and Council,
is undertaking a doctorate that is researching Robe’s coastline.

The presentation covered the challenges we face in Robe with the coastline, what we have done to
mitigate the challenges and an outline of the plan to roll out new monitoring equipment to allow us to
take an evidence based approach. For example, a tidal gauge has been installed in Lake Butler Marina.

Buoys will be installed in December in Guichen Bay and the Southern Ocean
to report on sea temperature, currents, wave heights and sand movement.
Charlotte presented on the early modelling work she has done for Robe’s
coastline.

We also took our guests on a small tour so they could understand firsthand
some of our challenges.

http://www.robe.sa.gov.au/


Non-Council Infrastructure Update

To keep the community informed, the following updates are provided for projects occurring in Robe but
not undertaken by Council.

Firstly, under-grounding of powerlines on the Esplanade. We have been advised by SA Power Networks
Network Project Manager that works will commence late January. Once we have a final date, we will
notify the community via Facebook and our website.

Secondly, the Optus Tower on Morphett Street. I have been advised by Optus that there have been
issues that have delayed the installation of the telecommunications tower. I will continue to liaise with
their project manager and will keep the community informed when Council receives a firm timeline from
Optus. 

Expressions of Interest – Audit and Risk Management Committee Independent Member

District Council of Robe is seeking expressions of interest from suitably qualified people to become the
independent Presiding Member of our Audit and Risk Management Committee (ARMC).

The primary objective of the District Council of Robe’s ARMC is to protect and create value for Council
and our community.

The ARMC is an advisory committee responsible for providing advice, assurance, oversight and
recommendations to Council. ARMC contribute to a systematic and disciplined approach to evaluating
and improving the effectiveness of financial management, risk management, internal controls, legislative
compliance, and governance processes of Council. The ARMC consists of one independent member who
is the Chair of the Committee and three Councillors.

Council is seeking applicants with strong communication skills, financial literacy, the capacity to form
independent judgements and a willingness to constructively challenge and question. Experience on
similar committees with relevant professional qualifications would be well regarded.

Applicants must demonstrate a functional knowledge in areas such as accounting, legal, governance, risk
management, management control frameworks, fraud and corruption prevention, business operations,
information communication and technology and cyber security.

Applicants must be able to attend meetings that are held at lease four times a year. Attendance need
not be in person. Successful applicants will be paid for their attendance at meetings.

For more information on the operation of the Committee please visit Council’s website:
https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/council/councilcommittees

To express an interest, please provide the following:

• A brief resume outlining you experience and qualifications
• Your remuneration expectations for sitting on the ARMC
• The term, up to four years, that you would like to be considered for
• Preferred time of day for meetings

For further information please contact Mark Preece, Manager Corporate Services on 08 8768 2003

https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/council/councilcommittees


Flags

Council have received many ‘comments’ in regard to the position and arrangement of the flags on Royal
Circus. Therefore, we thought it might be helpful to shed some light on the reasoning for the position of
the flags. 

According to the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet’s Australian Flag Booklet, if the flagpole is
fitted with a gaff, the Australian National Flag should be flown from the peak of the gaff, which is the
position of honor, even though the Australian National Flag is then lower than the flag flying from the
masthead of the flagpole. This international tradition originates from the days of sailing ships, when it
was necessary to keep the flag free from the ships rigging.

The next position of prominence is the masthead of the flagpole, then the left-hand side of the yardarm,
then the right-hand side as viewed from the front of the flagpole/gaff combination.

If you would like more information on flag protocol, please visit the Australian Government, Department
of the Prime Minister and Cabinet website: 

https://www.pmc.gov.au/resource-centre/government/australian-flags-booklet/part-2/flying-australian-
national-flag-flagpole-gaff 

Welcoming the Coral Adventurer 

On Thursday the 24 November 2022, Robe welcomed the Coral Adventurer Cruise Ship and its
passengers.

It was a wonderful relief to see this expedition ship successfully arrive and anchor in Guichen Bay, after a
couple of previously failed attempts from much larger cruise ships in the past. 

The ship left Cairns to circumnavigate Australia, and Robe was fortunate enough to be a destination
roughly five weeks into their 60-day trip. Approximately 100 passengers arrived at the marina by tender
boats where they were greeted by Council’s Tourism employees to give them a brief introduction to the
town, before they were left to discover Robe, either by walking or benefitting from the RSL bus which
ferried them. 

https://www.pmc.gov.au/resource-centre/government/australian-flags-booklet/part-2/flying-australian-national-flag-flagpole-gaff
https://www.pmc.gov.au/resource-centre/government/australian-flags-booklet/part-2/flying-australian-national-flag-flagpole-gaff


From feedback received from passengers before they boarded the ship, was that they had a wonderful
time in Robe and they complimented the town on its friendly and helpful hospitality. The ship sailed off
into the sunset, much heavier from their shopping sprees. The Product Development Manager for Coral
Expeditions Cruise ship wanted us to thank all Robe residents and businesses for the lovely warm
welcome they provided for their guests, and she told me – they will be back! 

Public Consultation – Draft Lake Butler Marina Asset Management Plan

Pursuant to the Local Government Act 1999, Council is required to consult with the community on the
Draft Lake Butler Marina Asset Management Plan.

Council, on behalf of the community, is custodian of many assets such as roads and buildings. To better
manage these assets, Council has engaged specialists to review all assets, undertake condition
assessments and value the assets. This will result in service standards for each asset class, evidence
based maintenance plans and updated asset registers so we can properly account for and fund our
assets into the future

There will be five asset management plans for the community:

- Buildings and Structure
- Open Space
- CWMS
- Lake Butler Marina
- Roads

At the special meeting held on 31 October, Council approved consultation on the Lake Butler Asset
Management Plan. The Marina Advisory Committee has reviewed and provided feedback on the
Management Plan. Therefore, it is now appropriate that the document is distributed for public
consultation.

It is important to note that:

- this is the first asset management plan for the Marina;



- there were a number of assets that have not been captured in the asset register;
- the value of these assets have increased from approximately $4 million to $8.4 million
- based on the condition assessment, the process has provided the remaining useful life of each asset.

This is important as all assets will need to be replaced, often several times over the life of the current
lease with the State Government (i.e., there is approximately 85 years remaining)

Once finalised, the information from the Asset Management Plan will be used to update our Long Term
Financial Plans so the community has clear sight of the costs.

Consultation Period: 11 November 2022 to 19 December 2022
Written submissions to:
Chief Executive Officer
PO Box 1
Robe SA 5276

Or Email: council@robe.sa.gov.au

To view the draft Lake Butler Marina Asset Management Plan, please visit Councils website:
https://www.robe.sa.gov.au/community/public-consultation 

All ovals and sporting facilities at times when no organised sport or event is taking place
Long Beach south of 2nd ramp and Long Beach Foreshore
Long Beach north of 2nd ramp to 3rd ramp between 9am and 8pm from December 1 to after the
Easter Long Weekend
Fox Beach
Karatta Beach
Nora Creina Bay Beach between 9am and 8pm from Dec 1 to after the Easter Long Weekend
Boatswain Point Beach between 9am and 8pm from Dec 1 to after the Easter Long Weekend
Town Beach and Foreshore from Post Office to Sea Vu Caravan Park
Lake Butler Marina
All streets, footpaths, jetties and walking/bicycle tracks within the townships of Robe, Boatswain Point,
Greenways

Wright’s Bay;
Lipson Park;
West Beach;
Long Beach north of 3rd ramp to Boatswain Point Beach (excluding Guichen Bay Conservation Park);
Long Beach north of rock barrier (2nd ramp) and south of 3rd ramp except between 9am and 8pm
from December 1 to after the Easter Long Weekend

Where can I take my dog?

Areas where dogs can be walked on a leash:

Where can I let my dog off the leash:



Short Term Dry Zone 2022-23

Over recent years, following consultation with South Australian Police (SAPOL), Council has put in place
two Dry Zone Areas within the township of Robe to cover the weekend leading up to and including New
Year’s Eve to assist in moderating behaviour over the Christmas to New Year’s Eve period.

The Dry Zone has proved successful in managing the behaviour of visitors to the town without having any
adverse impact on the businesses within the town and visitors’ enjoyment of the holiday period.

Council consult with SAPOL on the recommended Dry Zone period during the Christmas/New Year’s
holidays. This year, New Year’s Eve will fall on a Saturday and therefore Council approved the period: 12
noon Friday 23 December 2022 until 12 Midnight Monday 2 January 2023. 

The Dry Zone Areas will be appropriately advertised in advance of the Christmas to New Year’s Eve
period and appropriate signage will be installed to indicate the dry zones.

The Short Term Dry Zone application has been approved by the Consumer and Business Services and is
scheduled to be gazetted in early December.

Hoopers Beach except between 9am and 8pm from December 1 to after the Easter Long Weekend
Nora Creina Bay Beach except between 9am and 8pm from December 1 to after the Easter Long
Weekend
Boatswain Point Beach except between 9am and 8pm from December 1 to after the Easter Long
Weekend



Erect a tent or other structure of calico, canvas, plastic or similar material, (including swags)
Camp or sleep overnight: (unless in a caravan park)

Bottle & Container Recycling in Robe

Unfortunately there have been delays in this process however the District Council of Robe hope to have
an outcome in the coming month. Thank you for your patience during this time. 

No Camping 

A reminder that the District Council of Robe will continue to enforce its No Camping- By-Law 2 Local
Government Land, Section 9.12 (No) ‘Camping and Tents’. This means that camping on any Council land
is prohibited and expiation's will be issued to offenders. The By-Law is defined as: A person must not
without the permission of the Council, do any of the following on Local Government Land including
Beaches, Parks, Reserves, Car parks:

If you have any questions on this please contact Adam Rayner Senior Community Safety Officer/Harbour
Master 8768 2003. 

Rabbit Biological controls 

The Limestone Coast Landscape Board has completed a release of RHDV K 5 as part of a rabbit control
program to effected areas near the effluent ponds and lighthouse area. 

RHDV K5 only infects the European rabbit and is not detrimental to humans, other domestic pets, or
native wildlife. 

For more information please contact the Limestone Coast Landscape Board on (08) 8429 7550

Pontoon 

The re installation of the Front Beach Pontoon will occur in the coming weeks. We hope the community
and visitors will enjoy its use again over the summer period. 

Reminders of Fire Danger Season Dates 

Lower South East 22 November 2022 - 30 April 2023. For more information please visit 
 https://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/home/ Please ensure you are maintaining your homes and are complying
with block clearing reminders that have been issued if you have not already taken action. 

https://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/home/


Whats Happening In Robe

The Official Opening of the Children’s Reading Nook

And there was cake! The opening of the Children's Reading Nook was held last week at the Robe Library,
to celebrate a new space for children to enjoy books. A big thank you to the staff and volunteers who
helped make the big shift.

Thank you for David Murch Manager Robe Hotel, the knitting ladies and the Friends of the Robe Library
for helping raise funds for the new furniture. 

We had a special "author visit" by Nathalie Boulden, who read her children's book "A Place Called Robe"
to our special guests the Robe Kindy kids. Molly Murdock, who was acting Manager Tourism & Events at
the time, cut the ribbon to officially open the Children's Nook and Kathy Slaughter for making our
awesome cakes to celebrate. The cakes were a big hit, and they tell me the Kindy kids spoke of nothing
but cake to and from the Kindy for the event. The children were presented with their very own picture
book to celebrate the occasion. Big smiles all round!

Robe Visitor Info Centre Staff & Volunteer Famil

Last Wednesday, staff and volunteers went on a tour of local tourist businesses in order to better
understand their story when we are talking to tourists about unique experiences. 

We started off the day with newly appointed Adam Rayner General Inspector to talk about boat ramp
passes and camping in the council area. 

Then we heard the Sky Seafood story, and went behind the scenes to learn about the crayfish in the live
tanks, exporting crayfish, the retail front of the business, and The Dock, their fish and chip shop.
We then strolled to Mahalia Coffee, where we heard from passionate icon Mahalia about where their
business all started, how she came to be in Robe, The Wild Mulberry Café and the scientific intricacies of
roasting coffee. This was very interesting, and Mahalia is always inspiring to listen to. Thanks for the free
coffee! 

Not many of us had ever ventured into The Customs House and that’s where we headed next. Such an
important part of Robe’s history, this unique building houses many glorious treasures. Thanks to Valerie
and Jill from the National Trust Robe Branch for having us and sharing what you offer to tourists who
come to Robe. By the way, The Customs House is now open Wed, Fri, Sat & Sun 10am -12noon. 



Our last stop was at Norfolk Rise Vineyards, previously Kreglinger, and newly purchased by the Keith &
Vicki McBride family. Such a beautifully presented homestead cellar door, we were in for many treats, not
just one of them! I can now claim fame to being the first to taste their new bubbles. We met their spirited
winemaker, heard the story of the vineyards, the type of grapes they grow and their future plans. We were
the guinea pigs for cheese platters, chocolate platters, crayfish dip and omg homegrown mulberry
icecream…. Finishing with a tour of the actual winery. Add this cellar door as a must. 

The ‘Discover Robe’ mobile tours App was officially launched on Friday 2
December 2022. This App brings a new, contemporary and interactive experience
for people to engage deeper, explore further and discover more of Robe’s historic
places, people and events. This platform will not only provide a new experience
for visitors to Robe, but also provide the local Robe community with a tool to
discover more about the history in our own backyard. The driver of this project
was local resident Kim Kelly, who should be commended for all of the work which
he has done in collating the content for this project. Roger Edmonds, of Mobile
Adventures Australia, was the developer of this wonderful new mobile tour App
for Robe. You can download the free ‘Discover Robe’ App through either the
Apple App Store or Google Play to start uncovering the rich stories of people,
places and events throughout the history of Robe.

Discover Robe’ Mobile Tours App 



USEFUL INFORMATION
COMMUNITY
NEWSLETTER

Council Office
Robe Library & Visitor Information Centre
Post Office
Chemist
Supermarket
Newsagency 

The Community Newsletter is released monthly by the District Council of Robe. Businesses
and Community Members are able to advertise in the Community  Newsletter.
Advertisements are due by the third Friday of each month.

The Community Newsletter is available electronically from Council's Website (see icon
below on Councils homepage), alternatively you can subscribe to Council's e-mailing list
and have the newsletter emailed to you monthly.

Printed copies are available from:

FACEBOOK For the most up to date information visit the 'District Council of Robe' Facebook Page.

Are you looking for staff or looking for employment? Follow Council's 'Jobs in Robe SA'
Facebook page! This page can be used for posting all job opportunities available in
Robe as well as any job seekers looking for employment in Robe.

MYLOCAL
SERVICES

APP

My Local Services is a mobile phone app that allows you to report a problem within the
Council area, receive notifications about waste collection days and check Waste
Transfer Station opening times. The app is designed to make it more convenient to find
Council information 24/7.

You'll never forget bin day again!

You can also find places 'Near Me' such as parks and playgrounds.

We encourage all residents and ratepayers to download the App. It is very easy to use,
and the details are specific to your house location. MyLocal Services App can be
downloaded from the Apple App Store and Google Play.

It is possible to see both current and previous rates notices using this feature.
You can choose to have your rates notice emailed directly to you rather than posted.
To allow ratepayers to update their email addresses and add email recipients.

For ratepayers who own multiple properties this feature will be of great use, as you
are able to add multiple assessments to the one account, creating a more efficient
way to manage all properties.

Please note that the current rates notices contain a new feature, 'Enotice' which will
make it easier for our ratepayers to manage their rates. Ratepayers will need to use the
reference number, top right of your rates notice, to login and create a new account:

The benefits of Enotice are;

 (e.g. if more than one person has an interest in the property)

Please note that this function does not allow you to update your residential or postal
address, this still needs to be sent directly to Council. This can either be emailed to
council@robe.sa.gov.au or posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276.

District Council of Robe
PH: 08 8768 2003
PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276
3 Royal Circus Robe, SA 5276
council@robe.sa.gov.au

Robe Library & Visitor
Information Centre
PH: 08 8768 2465
Mundy Terrace, Robe SA 5276
visitrobe@robe.sa.gov.au

Valuer-General
Valuation queries 
and objections 
process
PH: 1300 653 346

ENOTICES



MEETING DATES

December Ordinary Meeting 

 14 December 2022 in the Council Chambers, Smillie Street, Robe

December Elected Member Forum 

Date To Be Advised

Publication Details: The Community Newsletter is published, edited, printed and distributed to local businesses by the District Council of
Robe. Design template from canva.com, Community groups and organisations wishing to submit items should forward their information to

Katie by close of business on the third Friday of each month. It is preferred that items are emailed to council@robe.sa.gov.au however
handwritten items will be accepted and can be dropped into the Council office, posted to PO Box 1, Robe SA 5276, or faxed on 08 8768
2432. The views and opinions expressed in articles submitted to the District Council of Robe do not necessarily reflect the views of the

Council as a body, nor as individual members. While every effort is made to ensure accuracy in published articles submitted by contributors
other than Council, no responsibility is accepted for any errors that they may contain. Council reserves the right to edit or not publish any

editorial submission.

Please note:
 All meetings are open to the public unless otherwise advertised 

Meetings start at 6:30 pm 
To view Council agendas and minutes visit the Council website

Deputy Mayor Lisa Ruffell 
crruffell@robe.sa.gov.au 

0422 445 605

Cr Nick Brown
crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au

0477199135

Cr Marcia Dening
crdening@robe.sa.gov.au

0411374274











Cr Ned Wright
crwright@robe.sa.gov.au

0413750804

Cr Duncan Young
cryoung@robe.sa.gov.au

0428835259

Contact Us 

Cr Kylie Peel
crpeel@robe.sa.gov.au

0427394268

mailto:crruffel@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crbrown@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crdening@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:crwright@robe.sa.gov.au
mailto:cryoung@robe.sa.gov.au
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Friends of Little Dip Conservation Park (F.O.L.D.)

Who are we and what do we do?

The Friends of Little Dip Conservation Park is a group comprised of dedicated local volunteers who meet each Sunday at 3.00pm
for 2 hours at the F.O.L.D nursery located at Flint Street, Robe.

Originally established in 1987 the group has operated for 35 years. During this time, the number of volunteers has fluctuated.
Today, our group is made up of 55 dedicated volunteers who meet regularly to contribute their time and energy to our
conservation efforts.

We are involved in a range of activities including seeding and propagating native vegetation, such as sheoak, large gum, dry land
tea tree, native rosemary and cushion bush. The replanting of native vegetation within Little Dip and Lake St Clair Conservation
Parks, walking track maintenance, campground maintenance along with beach clean ups. For F.O.L.D, beach clean ups are a
regular activity because, unfortunately, an excess of rubbish and debris is inevitably being washed ashore on a regular basis.  

These coastal environments provide an important habitat for native wildlife and marine life, including endangered and
threatened species. Our volunteering efforts are geared towards protecting and allowing these ecosystems to thrive into the
future. We are fortunate that our park rangers Emma and Cath provide their time and support.

If you enjoy the outdoors and our beautiful local environment and have free time available and can assist, please join us on
Sunday afternoons at 3.00pm. A range of different tasks are carried out.

Further information about the group can be obtained by calling Roland on 0466 072 076, 
Robyn on 0419 811 047 or Holly via text on 0419 886 690. 
Email enquiries can be sent to foldcp@gmail.com
Information about the conservation parks outlined can be found by accessing the following links:-
                                                             
https://www.parks.sa.gov.au/parks/little-dip-conservation-park
https://www.parks.sa.gov.au/parks/lake-st-clair-conservation-park

We do hope that you can join us on a Sunday afternoon at 3.00pm. Please remember to wear sturdy shoes and bring a sun hat.

Helen. 

Volunteer F.O.L.D.
Friends of Little Dip Conservation Park – Friends of Parks South Australiafriendsofparkssa.org.a                                

C O M M U N I T Y    N E W S
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The Lapwing Gallery 







South cnr of Robe Institute 
Open most days (volunteer operated) 

10:00 am - 3:00 pm



All welcome to come and browse or buy
Free Admission 



Please contact one of the following members:

Gill 0438 873 302 
Mandy 0428 655 290
Penny 0414 217 713








Calling For Volunteers to sit at the Gallery -
can be half days or full day a month




Open Garden 




 Silver Gulls , 82 Beacon Hill Road on request
from November 2022 to April 2023 . $10 per

adult, children free.


 

Phone Mandy on 0428655290
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Robe Knitting Club


 









Meets every Wednesday.
1.30pm onwards
Mahalia Coffee

Social knitting for charities or knit your own
project.

Beginners and experienced knitters 
all welcome. 

Donations of wool always greatly appreciated. 

 



C O M M U N I T Y    N E W S

Friends of 

the Robe Library 

New members welcome

3rd Thursday of the month at 
10 am at The Robe Library. 



We would love to see you, for a

very informal catch up. 



For more information 
please call Pat on 8768 2959




Robe Uniting 
Church Services

Tarooki Camp Site
Main Rd Robe SA










Services Sunday 11am 
Except 5th Sundays






C O M M U N I T Y    N E W S
Meals on Wheels Roster 



w h a t s   n e w  a t   t h e   l i b r a r y 




ADULT FICTION
The Liars by Petronella McGovern
The Only Child by Kayte Nunn
Next of Kin by Kia Abdullah
No Country for Girls by Emma Styles
Shrines of Gaiety by Kate Atkinson
The Little Library on Cherry Lane by Katie Ginger
The Nurse by Claire Allen
Where the Road Bends by Rachel Fordham
Caroline’s Dilemma by Bettina Saga
The Maze by Nelson DeMille
The Invisible by Peter Papathanasiou
Twenty-Six Letters by Charlotte Nash
The Measure by Nikki Erlick
A Heart Full of Headstones by Ian Rankin
Hands Down by Felix Francis
The High Notes by Danielle Steel
The Echoes of Love by Jenny Ashcroft
The Boys from Biloxi by John Grisham
No Plan B by Lee Child
After I Do by Taylor Jenkins Reid
The One by Kaneana May
From Lukov with Love by Mariana Zapata
Built to Last by Erin Hahn
The Soulmate by Sally Hepworth
Forever Home by Graham Norton
The Butcher and the Wren by Alaina Urquhart
Call of Empire by Peter Watt
Willowman by Inga Simpson
Livid: A Scarpetta Novel by Patricia Cornwell
Triple Cross by James Patterson
East of Alice by Annie Seaton
Day’s End by Gary Disher
Song of the Sun God by Shankari Chandran
Murder in Williamstown by Kerry Greenwood
The Long Weekend by Judy Nunn
The Butterfly Collector by Tea Cooper 
Fanatic Heart by Tom Keneally
A Brief Affair by Alex Miller
The Blood Tide by Neil Lancaster
The Stolen Book of Evelyn Aubrey by Serena Burdick
The Work Wives by Rachael Johns
Going Rogue by Janet Evanovich

ADULT NON FICTION:
The Fast 800: How to combine rapid weight loss and
intermittent fasting by Dr M Mosey
Herb & Vegetable Gardening by Murdoch Books
Wild Mushrooming: A Guide for Foragers by Alison Pouliot &
Tom May
Koala: A Life in the Trees by Danielle Clode
Why Do Birds Do That? By Dr Grainne Cleary
The Battle of Long Tan by Peter Fitzsimons
Italian: Cookbook by Women’s Weekly
Black Holes by Brian Cox & Jeff Forshaw
Great Australian Rascals, Rogues and Ratbags by Jim
Haynes

NEW BOOKS in October & November 2022



CHILDREN’S PICTURE BOOKS:

Alpaca Picnic Panic by Matt Cosgrove 
Thank You Rain! By Sally Morgan
Swoop by Nicole Godwin
The Mozzie with a Sharp Snozzle by Irina Goundorstseva
A Good Place by Lucy Cousins
Fire Truck Santa by Nic McPickle & Nathaniel Eckstrom
Dinosaur Christmas! By Penny Dale
Winnie-the-Pooh: A Tree for Christmas
Cats Don’t Like Christmas by Andy Wortlock

CHILDREN’S FICTION:

Diary of a Roblox Pro: Monster Escape by Ari Avatar
Diary of a Roblox Pro: Dragon Pet by Ari Avatar
Ella Diaries: Museum Mayhem by Meredith Costain
One Time by Sharon Creech
F.A.R.T. Top Secret! No Kids Allowed! By Peter Bakalian
Ninja Kid 10: Ninja Heroes! By Anh Do
Diary of a Minecraft Zombie: Book 36: Time Loop
Troubles by Zack Zombie
Spaceboy by David Walliams
Pugnacious & Scuttlebuy by Adam Wallace & Wayne
Bryant
Rocks and Minerals by Jill McDonald

CHILDREN’S NON FICTION:

How to Make a Book by Becky Davies 
How to Draw Cute Doodles and Illustrations by Kamo
Dinosaur Activity Lab by DK
The Lego Ideas Book by DK
Minecraft Master Builder Minigames by Mortimer
Children’s Encyclopedia: The Book that Explains
Everything! by Dk
Animals: Together or Alone by M Cassany
How We Came to Be: Surprising Sea Creatures by Sami
Bayly

CHILDREN’S DVDS:

We are still accepting donations of good quality second
hand books, magazines & dvd’s here at the Library. Drop
them off whenever you can – a big thanks!



Waste Transfer Station Operating Times 
Located off White Street 

OPEN 
Tuesday 10am - 12pm
Thursday 10am - 12pm
Sunday 10am - 12pm

Boot Load                                                                            $24.90
Half price for pensioners                                                     $12.50  
6’x4’ Trailer, Car Type Utes                                                  $34.20
6'x4' Trailer, Car Type Utes Pensioners                               $25.70
8’x5’ Trailers or Similar, Large Utes                                     $62.30
8'x5' Trailer Pensioners                                                        $46.60
Small Trucks Single 
Axle –maximum 4 tonne)                                                    $230.40
Mattresses                                                                            $29.10 ea
Cardboard - Boot load                                                         $8.00
Cardboard - Car/Van/Ute load                                             $15.00
Cardboard - 6x4 Trailer                                                        $15.00
Cardboard - 8x5 Trailer                                                        $20.00
Cardboard - larger than 8x5 Trailer                                     $50.00    
Sofas/ Lounge Chairs                                                           $17.70 ea
Car Bodies                                                                            $57.10
Opening outside of operating hours                                  $251.10



*Pension card must be presented for discounted fees*

Green Waste Fee
Normal Fees will apply to any Green Waste Products that       
 requires mulching, however, Green Waste products that are
segregated and do not require mulching (lawn clippings and
leaves only) can be dumped free of charge. 
E-waste: no charge 
Municipal Household Waste: $3.20 per bag applicable. 
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Weekly Waste Collection 
Tuesdays: Robe Township (to drain L bridge)
Wednesdays: Long Beach area (east of drain L bridge) and Wildfield Estate, Nora Creina Rd and Main Rd to Wildfield Estate

Fortnightly Recycling Collection
Thursdays: Robe Township (to drain L bridge)
Fridays: Long Beach area (east of drain L bridge) and Wildfield Estate, Nora Creina Rd and Main Rd to Wildfield Estate
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